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Zoning Hearing Board Minutes

April 17, 2023
The April 17 meeting of the Lititz Borough Zoning Hearing Board was called to order by Matthews at 7PM.

After a Silent Meditation and Pledge of Allegiance, members present and excused were listed and are identified below.
Zoning Hearing Board members present:   Matthews, Learn, Eberly, Hain, Westcott (Alt)
Zoning Hearing Board members excused:  York (Resigned)
Lititz Borough Council members present:  None
Also present:  Susan Peipher, Solicitor, Vanessa Smith, Court Reporter, Mike Smith, Jason Tarbart, Jordan Garner, Tom Needham, Mary Gattis
The March 20 meeting minutes were reviewed.  Hain made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  A second was made by Westcott.  The minutes were unanimously approved, 5– 0.

Case #1789 & 1822 – Warwick House Lititz LLC – 102/104 N Broad Street
Applicants submitted a written request for a time extension per Section 603.l.1 (Effect of Board’s Decision) of the Lititz Borough Zoning Ordinance for a period of 6 months, in order to gain necessary Borough approvals and permits to begin construction at 102/104 N Broad Street, within the Commercial District.

After reviewing the applicant’s request for time extension, the Board voted on the application.  Upon a motion from Westcott and a second from Eberly, a vote was taken and the Board unanimously approved the request for a six month time extension, to November 20, 2023, with no additional discussion.
 Case #1858 – Lititz Fire Company – 24 W Main St/4 Maple Alley
Member Learn recused himself from the proceedings.   Applicants had no issue with Alternate voting on their proposal and presented a request for Special Exception from Section 500.B (Expansion of Non-Conforming Use, to construct an attached covered patio area) and a Variance from Section 500.B.1 (Area, expansion to be within existing lot limits) of the Lititz Borough Zoning Ordinance within the R-1 Residential District at 24 W Main Street/4 Maple Alley. 

Testimony included the following:

1. Applicant presented their request as the Captain of the Fire Company and serves on Building Committee
2. Fire Company is staffed by volunteers who need extensive training, so a space is being proposed as a relaxation area where the crew can hang out and play cornhole, do outdoor cooking, enjoy the outside and be a positive aspect for new volunteers

3. The proposed space is a 24’ x 24’ covered patio attached to the back wall of the existing fire hall and can be accessed from the interior by man door

4. Proposed patio meets setback requirements

5. Low level lighting is proposed

6. A planting buffer is proposed on the west and south side of the covered patio area while the eastern side remains unscreened
7. Owners of 3 S Spruce Street are the most impacted by the proposed construction, and they have been very supportive

8. There will be no sound system or live music proposed and the noise level will be kept low with not much activity occurring after sunset

9. Unowned easement behind Fire Company property has been abandoned and a deed description currently being updated by Gibbel, Kraybill and Hess

10. Fire Company has no desire to add onto existing property to rear and directly across easement

11. Two-story building at 4/6 Maple Street is being evaluated to have residential uses discontinued and the building be demolished – application to go before Planning Commission and Council

Additional testimony included the following:

1. After some consideration, the Fire Company has decided to consolidate their two lots (24 W Main & 4/6 Maple Alley) to include the unowned square footage between the two lots

2. Applicant’s attorneys have started the lot consolidation paperwork

3. The unowned easement area directly behind the Fire Company property will be adjoined to the properties directly on either side and the remainder of the unowned easement will remain open as access easements on either end
A resident objected to the request on the basis of the removal of the housing, for which testimony was given at the March hearing.  Applicant gave a brief explanation of the condition of the current building, however, it was also explained that the Zoning Hearing Board did not make the decision of the building removal, Council does.
After some more brief discussion, the Board voted on the application.  Hain made a motion to grant the request for a Special Exception and Variance as testified, to allow the applicant to continue to finalize the lot consolidation paperwork to move forward with the patio addition with the condition that no expansion of the covered patio shall occur until Borough Council has approved the request for Conditional Use to demolish the two-story building currently located at 4/6 Maple Alley. Once approved, applicant may move forward with obtaining permits subject to the plans offered and approved by the Zoning Hearing Board. The motion was seconded by Eberly and a unanimous approval was received, 4 – 0.

With no other items on the agenda, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 7:28pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Lori McEntarfer

Zoning Hearing Board Secretary
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